
Welcome back to the Summer Term in our 
beautiful new School.  We were sad to leave 
Broadway East, which held a lot of memories for 
both the children and staff. However, we are all excited 
to  enjoy the fantastic new space we have at Havannah 
First School and all of the opportunities it will no doubt 
bring. 

It was lovely to speak to you all at Parents’/Carers 
Evening before the holidays and we would like to thank 
you for all of your positive comments and ongoing 
support. Coming back to school with the fabulous Class 3 
never fails to raise our spirits and we will do our best to 
support the children  to find their feet and feel confident 
moving around our new school building.  

We have an exciting new Topic  “What is it like living in 
Kenya?” More details about this topic can be found  with 
the attached curriculum information. 

PE    

Our PE days continue to be on a Wednesday and Thursday 
Wednesday is our lesson with  Lewis from Newcastle United Foundation. 
and on Thursdays  we will be  focusing on Athletic skills through Team 
Games.  Please ensure that your child has a named PE kit including 
trainers or plimsolls in school.  

The photos below  are a snapshot from last term. We were particularly proud of 

the children during their trip to Woodhorn Colliery.  They represented our school  

very well indeed and  loved learning about the life of a coal miner. Please  follow 

us on Twitter to see more photos like these. We are @Class3HFS 

We will continue to change the 
children’s reading books on a 
Wednesday and Thursday. Please ensure 
that you have signed the reading record, 
so that we know your child has 
read their books.  Please also 
make sure your child has their 
books in school everyday, for our 
daily reading time. 

This year, the statutory end of Key Stage 1 SATs will be going ahead as they last 

did two years ago. We will commence the Year 2 SATs in school the week beginning the 

16th May and will do them over the last two weeks of the half term. We will ensure that the 

children are comfortable and  supported during this time, with plenty of brain breaks. Year 

2s will be completing both a maths paper and a reading comprehension . We will also be 

using teacher assessment to assess children’s writing. Please see the information for 

parents about Key Stage 1 SATs which we will send out via Parent Mail. If you have any 

questions about any of the information then please get in touch. There are lots of past 

papers that you can look at by copying this link: https://www.sats-papers.co.uk/ks1-sats-

papers/   The Year 1 Phonics Screen will also go ahead at the beginning of June: more 

information to follow. If you have any questions or need any further information please do 

not hesitate to get in touch via e mail, telephone, or Seesaw. 

Many Thanks 

Sally McMillan  


